
 

 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 
Respite/Short-Term Care Charges for the 2024/25 Financial Year 

 
The Social Services and Well-Being Act (Wales) 2014 was introduced on 6th 
April 2016 and, therefore, from that date both Respite and Short-Term 
placements are assessed under non-residential rules.  From 10th April 2023 
this will be subject to a maximum £100.00 weekly cap. 
 
This applies to people having Respite (which at the point of admission is for a 
maximum of 6 weeks) or Short-Term placement (where the placement is not 
expected to exceed 8 continuous weeks at point of placement).  
 
Please note that charges apply for any Non-Residential Services received 
from Monday to Sunday night inclusive. If a person is in respite or a Short-
Term placement for 1 night only their maximum contribution will not exceed 
their assessed charge. The maximum weekly cap of £100.00 is not a pro-rata 
cap. 
 
If you have already been assessed for non-residential services for the 2024/25 
financial year the assessment will apply for any Respite/Short-Term 
placements and you will not be charged more than your assessed maximum 
weekly contribution in any given week. 
 
   
 




